Oneonta City School District

Finance/Audit Committee Meeting Minutes
May 11, 2021
View Recording
The meeting began at 3:30pm via Zoom.
Members Present: Lisa Weeks, Business Manager; Tom Brindley, Superintendent; Bill Grau, Board of Education; Jamie Reynolds, Board of Education; Amy Burnsworth, Board of Education

Scholarship Establishment-The committee was provided with expendable and non-expendable trust balances and information on each fund.  There are a few in which funds were given but no criteria was established, so these scholarship funds were never awarded.  We have been researching and trying to contact families on three of these funding streams, which include Sherry Bliss Memorial (which does have criteria; we will distribute a smaller amount until funding is exhausted), Bill Ryan Sr. Memorial and Glen Carrington Memorial.  Bill Grau may be able to find someone connected to Bill Ryan since he worked at SUNY.  
Additionally, the district was given funds from the will of Esther Bresee for a student to attend music camp.  To date, these funds have never been used.  Amy will contact family members to determine if these funds can be used for other purposes related to music.
The district has consulted with our attorney as well as the NYS Comptrollers Office to get a letter of “no objection” for the Board to establish criteria to award these funds.  The committee will work on establishing the awards’, using the information that we have.  

Repair Reserve-The balance in the Repair Reserve is currently $455,903.  Recently we have learned that the floor of the Grey Barn where our grounds equipment is stored, is unstable and unsafe.  We have had a structural engineer look at this and make recommendations.  Eastman has been contacted to provide an estimate to stabilize the floor.  This may be a good use of Repair Reserve funds as work to this building will not generate building aid.
We will also look into demolishing the building and putting some other storage building there.  The district will consult with the City on this process.  

Miscellaneous Financial Information-
-ASBO’s School District Economic Impact for Oneonta City School District was distributed.  

-Updated District Wealth Measures and Aid Ratios were distributed.
-District has received allocation for Stimulus Funds.  Application for two of these three funding streams was made available yesterday and are due by June 15th.  The administrative team will be working on the use of these funds.  The American Rescue Plan fund application and allowable uses have not been released yet.  

-District has been selected by the Comptroller’s Office for an audit of the Property Tax Cap Calculation.  

-Medicaid Cost Reporting is due by June 14th.

-PILOT payment from Elizabeth Hotels ($76,755) is late and may not be received until late summer.  It’s not clear what recourse we have if it is not paid.  District will contact the IDA.  
Our meeting ended at 4:01pm.
Next meeting: June 8, 2021, 3:30pm
Location: TBD (DL Room or Zoom)
Respectfully submitted,  
Lisa J. Weeks, Business Manager

